

**July 7<sup>th</sup>, 2021**

**District 1 GSR Minutes, Butler Area**

**Opening Session:** (Roy R.) The meeting was called to order at 7:00pm with the serenity prayer. Tradition 7 and Concept 7 were read.

**Roll Call and Secretary's Report:** (Tracy S.) present. A motion was made to accept the June 2021 minutes. The motion was seconded. No discussions or corrections. The minutes were approved.

**Roll Call:** 19 of 32 GSR's present. 4 of 10 coordinators present; 4 of 4 officers present.

**Secretary's Report:** (Tracy S.) If you are a new GSR or coordinator, or if any homegroup information has changed, please see the secretary to fill out a Group Change Form.

If you have not received the minutes and you are a GSR, Coordinator, or Officer, please contact the secretary. If you see a mistake, please email the secretary.

**DCM (District Committee Member)** Roy R. present

The Area 60 71<sup>st</sup> "Virtual" General Service Conference Delegate Report from the PCAW was a 5-hour report. This will be attached to the end of the minutes. The Preamble will be changing. If you homegroup does not want it to change, please fill out a General Service Conference Proposal Agenda Item Submission Form and return it to the DCM by August 2021. This form will be attached to the end of the minutes. The agenda items are now due Sept 15<sup>th</sup>, 2021.

A 5<sup>th</sup> addition big book is being made. Jody K. (Area Delegate) would like to make a proposal to do a side-by-side big book, on one page it would be the original wording and on the next page and it will be a

version easier to understand. **Please take this back to your homegroups to vote if they want it to be a side-by-side book.**

3<sup>rd</sup> quarterly meeting will be held in person on August 15<sup>th</sup>, 2021. 8:30am registration, 9am workshop, and 10:15 the meeting will start.

**Alternate DCM:** (Dylan B.) present

Roy R will print off the materials Dylan will need, since they cannot reach the previous Alternate DCM.

**Treasure's Report:** (Jason G) present. A motion was made to accept the June 2021 treasures report. The report was approved. A copy of the treasure's report is attached to the end of the minutes.

**Answering Service:** Bruce B) absent.

**PI/CPC Coordinator Report:** (Christopher B) present

No report

**Hospital:** (Jan H) absent

No report

**Web Chair:** (Garret E) present

We had 16 months of zoom meetings. Garret got reimbursed in February 2021. It has been \$15.89 since the meetings began. The tally for the last 6 months is \$63.56. The district 1 website is coming up soon to be renewed. It is \$280.00. A vote was taken and the \$280 was approved. Meeting schedules are now on the website to be printed out. Keep it mind that it is subject to change.

**Activities Committee:** (Mindy F.) present.

Thank you to those that came to the taco meeting. We had a good crowd. We spent \$412.22. Ticket sales this time was \$200 plus a donation of \$15.00. It cost us 197.22 to have it.

End Of the Summer Celebration Picnic will be held on August 21<sup>st</sup>, 2021, at the Pine Shelter, Alameda Park. It is free. Starts at 11am. Covered dishes welcome.

Next Activities Committee meeting is July 22<sup>nd</sup>, 2021, at 7:30. It will be held at Grace Calvary Church. If you are a member, please come. If you cannot come, please email Mindy. We need more participation.

Gratitude Dinner will be held on November 14<sup>th</sup>, 2021, at 11am. It will be at Sons of Italy. \$15.00 for tickets. There are still some tickets available. Also, were taking basket donations from homegroups. Mindy will need them by October GSR meeting.

**Gaiser Center Coordinator:** (Raeann B.) absent

November Dylan B will take a meeting in to the men, and Tawny will take one into the women. December still needs covered. **Please take back to homegroups.**

**Davis Archway:** (Garret E. alternate)

The following homegroups have stepped up to cover the following months:

July: Lost and Found

August: Spiritual Tools

September: Spiritual Experience

October: Sobriety Hill

November: Red Door

December: Friday Night Solutions.

If your homegroup has taken a month, please show up. If you cannot, please contact Garret. Josh J. was nominated to take the Davis Archway Coordinator position. After a vote, he is now the new coordinator.

**Men's Jail:** (Dave W alternate) absent

The jail is opening back up for meetings. You must go through training first. If interested, please contact Roy R. for the contact information.

**Women's Jail:** (Chrissy F) absent

No report

**Open Positions:**

Men's Jail Coordinator (at end of year)

Alternate Men's Jail Coordinator

Web Chair Alternate

Archives Committee

Alternate Archives Committee

Women's Jail Coordinator (at end of year)

**Please take this back to homegroups**

**Old Business:**

Last month we discussed having a sponsorship workshop by the district. It was taken back to homegroups. West Sunbury was interested in hosting it. October was the month decided on. West Sunbury will discuss and give further details once they have their next group conscious. There was also a discussion of other ways to spend down the

district money. Making another donation to Area 60, GSO, and the New York office. After a vote and it being unanimous, we will be writing a 99.00-dollar check to all three.

### **Home Group Reports:**

Lost and Found Wednesday Night: The September 24<sup>th</sup> and 25<sup>th</sup> the big book comes alive workshop has been cancelled until sometime next year. If you already bought a ticket, please see a homegroup member and your money will be refunded.

**For more information of what is going on in our area, please visit the Area 60 website at: [www.wpaarea60.org](http://www.wpaarea60.org)**

The next district meeting will be held on August 4<sup>th</sup>, 2021 at 7pm at Grace Calvary Lutheran Church, 123 East Diamond Street Butler, PA 16001. (This is the location at the Butler Concerned Group-the nooner. It is held behind the park across from the courthouse) Remember you do not need to be a GSR to attend. Attendance is a great way to see how your local AA works.

A motion was made to close the meeting at 8:40pm. Seconded. Read "The Responsibility Declaration" and closed with the Lor's prayer.

